

A proclamation was awarded to Liberal's Fire Department at Liberal's City Commission meeting Tuesday evening. Mayor Dave Harrison, left, declared Fire Prevention Week Oct. 6 through 12, with the theme being "Prevent Kitchen Fires." Fire Chief Kelly Kirk added that the firefighters had an oven fire occur before 9 a.m. that morning and that the firefighters "are going to see and talk to every second- and third-grader in the school district because we believe in starting at a very young age...teaching them fire prevention, so they go into adulthood having some awareness of fire safety. These guys are going to be busting their tails next month." L&TI photo/Giseelle Arredondo

By GISEELLE ARREDONDO

Leader & Times

The City of Liberal Board of Commissioners addressed several issues Tuesday, ranging from complaints about cutting a man's weeds to changes in housing incentive districts.

A proclamation was awarded for Liberal's Fire Department to start the meeting.

Next, items from citizens included a man from Kismet who took the stand and addressed the commissioners with a problem regarding weeds cut at his Liberal business.

The man said that he didn't like the way that he was notified when his weeds were too tall.

"The weeds got out of hand, and supposedly, they were over a foot tall," Cecil Milhon said. "And according to the ordinance, they don't have to notify you if they're over a foot tall. If they're under a foot tall they will notify you," he said. "I don't believe that's fair for citizens and taxpayers of Liberal to not be notified in writing or by phone.

"Notification in the paper is not sufficient – most people don't pick up the paper. I don't read the paper, or I don't surf the Internet. I would like to see that ordinance changed so that it's changed. I feel they don't give me enough time. Everybody should be notified in either writting or by phone," he said.

"If you can't figure out your weeds are too tall, there's a problem," Mayor Dave Harrison said near the end of the meeting, long after the man was gone.

"I wait 'til they're 11 and 3/4," commissioner Joe Denoyer added.

"I think they do know it's their responsibility. Whose fault is it? When I get my water shut off, I know whose fault it was. It was my wife's fault," commissioner Ron Warren joked, and the room roared with laughter.

"Maybe we can get a phone number for him," Vice-mayor Janet Willimon said.

The contract, as proposed by Hay & Rice Associates, Chartered, for the audit of the City of Liberal was approved with a vote of 5-0.

The contract will audit the financial statements of the governmental activities, the business-type activities, the aggregate discretely presented component units, each major fund and the aggregate remaining fund information, including the related notes to the financial statements, which collectively comprise the basic financial statements of the City of Liberal as of and for the year ended Dec. 31, 2013.

The first reading of Ordinance No. 4414, adoption of 2013 edition of the Standard Traffic Ordinance (STO), presented by City Clerk Debbie Giskie, was passed 5-0 for a second reading. The City must adopt the new edition in order to have it enforced by the law enforcement and court systems. The STO was published by the Kansas League of Municipalities to incorporate all the state traffic laws, and it was drafted by legal counsel.

Ordinance No. 4414 deals with vehicle accidents, school zones and traffic fines in construction zones. Violations regarding traffic in a construction zone or school zone will be double the fine specified on the regular traffic fine schedule.

The first reading of Ordinance No. 4415, Adoption of 2013 edition of the Uniform Public Offense Code, was also approved 5-0 to be advanced to a second reading.

"Most of the changes are organizational changes," City Attorey Shirla McQueen said. "I didn't see anything to really be concerned about."

Housing and Community Development Director Karen LaFreniere presented Resolution No. 2178 to from an additional housing incentive district.

"The first item I have is Resolution No. 2178," she said. "A developer has requested that an additional district be added to what we already have to Rural Housing Incentive Districts. The property is in Village Plaza in Northeast Liberal. It will also be subject to rezoning."

The motion was approved for the Rural Housing Incentive District, 5-0.

Item B was the Rural Housing Incentive District Policy.
"The Rural Housing Incentive District Policy is a policy put in place according to some provisions for the application process to make it a little bit easier to answer some questions up front for an applicant."
"This is something they can can come in and hand them a copy of this?" Denoyer asked.
"Right," Lafreneire said. "And we can go over with what they need in the application – the costs, it will have maps."
Even though the Rural Housing Incentive District Policy was approved 5-0, the application process will still be up for change, monitored by the staff.
In other business, the commission:
• Approved a 5-0 a request for the purchase of 72 three-yard containers from Downing Sales for \$33,116.00 and 75 poly-carts from Ameri-Kart Corp. in the amount of \$5,487.50 for the Solid Waste Department. The Solid Waste Department needs poly-carts and three-yard side load trash containers due to growth and normal wear. Their 2013 budget will fund these containers.
• Voted 5-0 to fill a Liberal Housing Authority vacancy created by the resignation of Marybettie Tabor effective Sept. 15, 2013. The Liberal Housing Authority recommended the appointment of Pat Allsbury to fill the unexpired term of Marybettie Tabor expiring March 31, 2016. This item will be reviewed due to a question that arose during the meeting regarding whether Allsbury would have to live in limits of the city in order to be eligible for the recommended position.
Approved 5-0 a request from Information Technology Supervisor Tim Lunceford to approve

the purchase of the contract with SPSV AR to install version V7R1 at a cost of \$4,375 funded from the equipment reserve fund in regards to the IBM Server Operating System upgrade.

• Took no action after an executive session regarding confidential data relating to financial affairs or trade secrets of corporations, partnerships, trusts and individual proprietorships.